
 

January 23, 2012 

 

 

 

 

The Honorable Bob Bethell, Chairperson 

House Committee on Aging and Long Term Care 

Statehouse, Room 055-S 

Topeka, Kansas  66612 

 

Dear Representative Bethell: 

 

 SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for HB 2471 by House Committee on Aging and Long Term 

Care 

 

 In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning HB 2471 is 

respectfully submitted to your committee. 

 

 HB 2471 would change the make-up of the Board of Adult Care Home Administrators, 

which is housed at the Department of Health and Environment, so that the seven members 

appointed by the Governor would be chosen in the following manner: 

 

1. Two members would be representatives of professions concerned with the care of the 

chronically ill or infirm elderly patients; 

 

2. Two members would be consumer representatives with no current or previous 

involvement in the financial affairs, regulation, or licensure of any adult care home; 

 

3. Three members must be licensed in Kansas as licensed adult care home administrators 

with the following requirements:  

 

(a) One would have to be a representative of the not-for-profit adult care home industry 

in Kansas, and LeadingAge Kansas would be required to submit for consideration at 

least one but not more than three names of such persons to the Governor; 

 

(b) One would have to be a representative of the for-profit adult care home industry in 

Kansas.  The Kansas Health Care Association would be required to submit for 

consideration at least one but not more than three names of such persons to the 

Governor; and 

 

(c) One would have to be a representative of the professional association for the adult 

care home industry in Kansas.  The association would be required to submit for 

consideration at least one but not more than three names of such persons to the 

Governor. 
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 All members would be required to be actively engaged in the administration of adult care 

homes in Kansas and all would be required to be a member of the Kansas Adult Care Executives 

Association. 

 

 The Department of Health and Environment indicates that passage of the bill would have 

no fiscal effect. 

 

 

 Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 

 Steven J. Anderson, CPA, MBA 

 Director of the Budget 

 

cc: Aaron Dunkel, KDHE  


